



Addingham Heritage Group

Planning Meeting 14th October 2024

Minutes

Present: Gill Battarbee (**GB**), Don Barrett (**DB**), Mike Bolton (**MB**), Ian Cameron (**IC**) - Chair, Barbara Durack (**BD**), Richard Durack (**RD**), Paul Harris (**PH**), Rob Smith (**RS**) - Minutes

1. Apologies

Chris Cobby (**CC**), Gary Copping (**GC**), David Johnston (**DJ**), Jonathan White (**JW**)

2. Minutes of the previous meeting (15th September 2024)

Approved as correct and can be published on the ACS the website.

1. Matters arising (not covered elsewhere)

3.1. Parish Council minutes (1894 onwards)

It was suggested that **CC** should be asked to confirm whether Wes Wilcox is the appropriate person to contact with regard to establishing a reciprocal link between the Parish Council and the ACS website on this matter. **ACTION: CC**

3.2. D-Day Exhibition contact

IC has now established the contact details for Donald Johnson. **PH** will endeavour to make contact regarding his recollections of the village as discussed in June.

ACTION: PH

3.3. AHG Speaker Finances

The AHG finances remain at £480.50 in credit.

3.4. Communications with the Co-Op regarding a Sawmill Information Board

GB has written to thank the Co-Op for their encouraging response and will update them further if approval is forthcoming from others on this project.

3.5. National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) consultation

GB reported that the ACS had received a response from the Planning Dept suggesting they met with a couple of ACS representatives to discuss the proposed changes in Building Planning Regulations affecting local areas. Alan Taylor and **GB** are willing to go, and it was agreed **CC** might consider joining them. **ACTION: CC and GB.**

3.6. Bradford City of Culture 2025 Walk Proposals

25 heritage walks around Bradford have been listed on the City of Culture Website. If AHG wishes to add a walk it may be possible to add a link to this before the site goes live in April. The Environmental Group has submitted a walk on Moorside. **RS** will discuss this with **DB** and **PH** and report back to the next meeting. **ACTION: RS, PH, DB**

3.7. Hub bookings for AHG Meeting Dates

The proposed dates for AHG planning meetings throughout 2025 have been booked.

3.8. Copyright Issues

MB had received an email from English Heritage (EH) regarding an image on the Photo Archive of Farfield Meeting House which requires a change of the wording on the site since 2020 to acknowledge "All Rights Reserved". Are there any other images needing to notify copyright on the site? **MB** to respond to EH and the matter to be discussed at the next meeting. **ACTION: MB**

2. ACS Autumn Fair

GB reported that £1006.20 had been raised at the successful event. Interest had been good at the AHG's exhibits, a copy of the Blue Plaque leaflet had been sold and there had also been interest in a framed print. **RD** had found the use of the iPad had proved helpful, when a signal had been available, and could be used at subsequent events.

It may be advantageous to have a generic "pop-up" banner that AHG could take to outside events which included the aims of the group, and supplement with updates for local displays. This would be included in our work programme.

ACTION: IC

In view of the limited space at the Memorial Hall, it was agreed that the storage of our display material would be at the Hub.

3. Work Plan for the AHG from September 2024 – March 2026

There was further discussion of the priorities and next steps of the group as begun at the last meeting. Additional suggestions for each of The "Five P's" – Photoarchive, Projects, Publicity, Process and Partnership - were made. **IC** will place the results from the flip chart onto P-Cloud and consideration of who will lead on each priority will be continued at the next planning meeting. **ACTION: IC (re. updates on P-Cloud) and All**

4. Updates on Current Work

The subgroup working on the 1683 project of the Photo Archive collection need to meet to discuss Stage 4 of the process. **ACTION: DB**

A meeting of the Covid-19 subgroup is also required **ACTION: RS, GC, IC**

7. Christmas Fair on November 23rd

PH, BD and **RD** are likely to be there, **IC** and **RS** will be away that weekend. Other volunteers would be appreciated to add to the rota to man the AHG stall. **ACTION: All**

8. Future ACS Articles

ACS Newsletter articles from the AHG are required from January 2025 onwards. The following agreed to supply these:

Jan - **IC**;
Feb – **MB**;
Mar – **BD**;
April - **DB**

9. AOB

9.1 Links with the Primary School

GB raised the item that the School is keen for ACS members to visit to give talks on local history/ heritage. Richard Thackrah is already involved, and the AHG undertakes the quiz based on images from the Photo Archive. Other suggestions/ offers would be most welcome.

ACTION: All

9.2 Addingham building sketches

GB wondered if there would be any interest in re-producing a series of greeting cards/notelets using the sketches of buildings that appear on the original notice board. This could be a fund-raising venture if it was felt of interest.

ACTION: IC

10 Date of next meeting

Monday 11th November 2024 at 5.30pm in The Hub.